
      St Stephens by Launceston Rural Parish Council 

 

Minutes of Council meeting held on 27 June 2024 at Langore Village Hall.  

 

24/29 Present:  Cllrs.   J Heaton, C Gunning,  C Frost, S Goodenough, Ranson,  and Lipscombe Clerk in 

attendance. 

 

24/30 Apologies : Cllr Hayden Cllr Paynter  

 

24/31 Declarations of interest: Cllr Ranson aspects of Langore Green. 

 

24/32 Minutes: Minutes of meeting 11April 2024 and 22 May 2024 were agreed 

 

24/33 Public representation; No comments were  made. 

 

24/34 Code of Conduct: Carried forward to next meeting, the subject member has advised that an appeal 

against the decision has been made 

 

24/35 Correspondence:  is continuing re siting of speed camera posts 

 

24/36 Reports; The Chairman reported that the Charity Commission Site is showing accounts 5 months 

overdue for Recreation Ground and Village Hall charities. 

The speed monitor at Dutson is now facing Holsworthy. 

The cemetery bus shelter repairs are awaited, contractor apologising for the delay. 

A safe footpath on A388 at Dutson continues to be pursued 

Vision splays on the Egloskerry Road continue to cause concern 

The Health report is attached as a separate document. 

League of Hospital Friends fete is on 13th July, please attend if you can. 

Truscott notice board has been renovated, thanks to the resident concerned. 

Village Hall: a successful trip to Royal Cornwall Show was enjoyed by all, Cream and afternoon teas 

continue to be well supported. The maintenance day was very useful with many jobs done. 

Parish Day is 24th August, please support. 

Recreation Ground ctte had AGM on 13th June, all re-elected. Awaiting response re V Hall field. 

Launceston Police Station front desk remains closed, Clerk to pursue. 

24/37 Highways and Village Greens: Truscott Green has suffered vandalism which has been reported to the 

police. On May 16 and May 18 a vehicle was driven across the Green damaging trees that had been planted. 

On 14 June an agricultural vehicle was driven on the Green and not the access track. The scouts will return in 

the autumn. Signage for the Green was approved. 

Cllr Ranson declared an interest and left the room 

The Clerk was instructed to write to Cornwall Council to ascertain the status of the track 54811 across 

Langore  Green. ( cllrs Goodenough dissented) 

Cllr Ranson returned.  

 

24/38 Finance.  

a) Cheques for payment :   

Cheques as below approved,  

Chq 036 J Conway defibrillator battery £267.60 

Chq 037 Martin Ashley and Son £633.60 

        Chq 038 More Creative Solutions Ltd £77.44 

24/39 Planning: PA24/03851 Underwood Farm, agreed no objection  



      PA24/04193 Roseland Truscott, agreed no objection 

 

23/40 Date of next meeting 5/9/24 

 

23/41 meeting closed at 2105 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


